* Laurel Avenue
Community Primary School

Dear Parents and Carers,
This is a kind reminder about school uniform in school.

Two days each week, children should come to school wearing their PE Kit.
The other three days, they must come to school wearing school uniform.

Our school uniform consists of:

Plain black or plain grey skirt, pinafore, school trousers or school shorts
Bottle green sweatshirt or cardigan

White or bottle green polo shirt

Bottle green/white summer dress

Dark coloured shoes only.

PE Kit consists of:

School uniform white or dark green polo shirt

School uniform dark green jumper or cardigan

Plain black leggings or tracksuit bottoms.

These must be plain black with no coloured decorations or images.

Plain black trainers or appropriate sport shoes with black laces and no coloured
decoration or images.

We are currently reminding children quite frequently about wearing brightly coloured
trainers and laces as well as brightly coloured leggings both on PE days and non-PE
days. Hoodies should not be worn, even on PE days, unless used as a jacket with
children placing them in their lockers during school lessons.

Thank you if you are ensuring that your child is wearing the correct uniform daily.
We really hope to see all children wearing uniform as it is so important in promoting
pride, self-confidence and a feeling of belonging within school.

Please make sure that your child’s name is in every uniform item. Thank you.

PE Days for this term:
Class 1: Wednesday and Friday

Class 2: Monday and Wednesday

Class 3: Tuesday and Thursday (Swimming for Year 3 and PE uniform for Year 4)
Class 4T: Tuesday and Wednesday

Class 4W: Tuesday and Wednesday



Uniform orders need to be in by 27" May. Uniform is now ordered via Parent Pay so
you will need to activate your account first if you haven’t already. All parents/carers
received a letter last half term about activating their Parent Pay account. Please call
the office on 0191 3868416 if you need another copy of this letter. Uniform can only
be ordered and paid for via Parent Pay.

If you have any concerns about buying uniform, please give me a call on 0191
3868416.

Reminder about school start times:

School gates are opened at 8.50 am for children to start to come into their
classrooms. Please can you make sure that your child does not enter school grounds
until this time, unless they are attending Breakfast Club which starts at 8.20 am. We
are starting to see a number of children playing in the park from as early at 8.00 am,
including children not attending Breakfast Club.

Collection of children:

All children finish school at 3.15 pm. In order to ensure a smooth end to the day, if
you have more than one child, can you please collect your eldest child/ren first so that
when you collect your child from Class 1 or 2 you will be able to exit the grounds
straight away. Teachers in Class 1 and 2 will keep your child in the classroom until
you have collected your oldest child/ren.

Thank you for your cooperation with these matters.

Kind regards,

Gaynor Davison

Headteacher



